BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES
Wednesday 29th June 2022
Attendees
Jonathan Dart (chair)
Richard Chandler (secretary)
Barbara Kendall
Sandie Gill
Liz Hobbs

Mark Ralph

Jake Marin-Hanson
Apologies: Pat Short, David Neale
Minutes:  Minutes of the May committee meeting were accepted.
Matters arising: none.
Quiz planned for Thursday 7th July.
The Chairman reported that currently New Hope had not had much interest and the Vice chairman confirmed that he had had no enquiries / bookings from the Bell Tower Community. Some discussions were had regarding whether it was the right time of year etc and the consensus was that the situation would be unrecoverable in a week therefore the event should be postponed to perhaps September.

The Chairman said he would write to New Hope to inform them that we recommend cancelling the 7th July booking.
Liz Hobbs suggested that Phantom Brewery have a side room and she would investigate whether they would be willing for us to have a quiz there as a potential other option.
Street party feedback
The Committee members that were in attendance reported that a good time was had by all. The Chairman commended the work of the New Hope Terrace residents regarding the children’s activities as well as DJ Burt for putting on a good event musically. About 120 to 150 people were in attendance which was similar to previous Bell Tower street parties.

Barbara commented that it was a shame that the food queue meant that people weren’t able to enjoy their food together although it was acknowledged that this was not an easy problem to resolve and food was cooked and distributed as quick as it could be. It was suggested that next year we should encourage more people to bring their own food to allow more social interaction.

The chairman said that we must perform a stocktake of required items ahead of next year’s street party because we had a shortage of tablecloths, pens etc that could not be sourced easily on the day.

The Treasurer confirmed that donations of £43.52 were received on the day which included 9 new members. The Chairman reported that we now have 27 paid up members.
Bowling Alley license
The chairman reported that discussions had taken place with the developer. The developer had asked for a 1am licence on Friday and Saturday but during discussions with Bell Tower he had agreed that this would be changed to Midnight on Friday and Saturday and 11pm the rest of the week. Based on this compromise Bell Tower agreed to drop their objection.
Other council matters
The Chairman said that a blue plaque identifying the rough position of the original “Buckler” Car manufacturer had appeared on either the former “Dawsons” music building or the Gym. He has since found out that the Civic Society was responsible but was surprised that they had not engaged with the Bell Tower committee beforehand.
Insurance
The Chairman said that the Bell Tower public liability insurance was due for renewal but he and David Neale felt that renewal should be delayed until our next event. The Chairman also pointed out that we have 2 options (~£96 or ~£160) which essentially boils down to the level of cover which he thought was £1M for the former and £5M for the latter. This was discussed and the consensus was that the lesser was probably adequate because we don’t organise any particularly dangerous activities.
Heritage Open Days
The Chairman reported that David Neale would be conducting 2 heritage walks in the area on Sunday 11th and Monday 12th September.
Future Events
Liz Hobbs agreed to look at running a Treasure Hunt. The Chairman said based on previous experience he recommended holding one on a Sunday in maybe mid August. Richard Chandler agreed to liaise with Liz regarding what he had done for last year’s Treasure Hunt.
RNN
No update.

Finance report
The Treasurer reported that all control had now been transferred to him. He said that there had been some street party expenses but that we had also received donations of £43.52.
Membership Report
The Chairman reported that current membership after the street party was approximately 20.

Relationship with local businesses
Richard Chandler said that he had no updates. The Chairman said that we must try to push this because it is the only way to encourage new members.
Neighbourhood News
The latest newsletter has been produced and distributed.
AOB
Barbara asked if anyone knew if the new councillors had any plans to come and do a meet and greet with the Bell Tower residents. No-one was aware of any plans.

Barbara also asked if we send the councillors the Bell Tower newsletter. The chairman said no to which Barbara said they need to be kept informed about whatever is of interest to us and what is conveyed to the residents.
Mark said that he was currently at logger heads with the Council. He said that when he moved in he accepted that he would not be given a residents parking permit. He did not expect to be denied visitors parking permits though. The council said he could not apply for visitors permits if he did not have a residents permit. However the council have now offered him visitors passes but only if he pays for them. He said that neighbours in his row have received parking tickets for essential carers. This was not identified in his contract and it would have dissuaded him from buying. He would keep us posted with developments.

Next meeting: Wednesday 27th July 2022, 7.30pm, expected to be at New Hope.
